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AGENDA

Welcome and introductions 530 535 pm

Approve previous meetings notes May July Aug Sept 535 540 pm

North Portland Road project

John VanStaveren Pacific Habitat Services 540 600 pm

Budget report Elaine Stewart 600 620 pm

Trail planning and input discussion Nancy Hendrickson 620 650 pm

Updates 650 700 pm



Smith Bybee Lakes Management Committee

Summary Meeting Notes

October 22 2002

530 p.m

In attendance

Elaine Stewart Metro Regional Parks Greenspaces RPG Wildlife Area Mgr
Nancy Hendrickson Portland Bureau of Environmental Services BES
Troy Clark Portland Audubon Society

Emily Roth The Wetlands Conservancy

Ray Piltz St Johns Neighborhood Association

Jim Morgan Metro Executive Office

Patt Opdyke North Portland Neighborhoods
Denise Rennis Port

Jim Sjulin Ptld Parks

Frank Opila Friends of Smith Bybee Lakes

Pat Sullivan Metro RPG
Holly Michael Oregon Dept of Fish Wildlife

John Van Staveren Pacific Habitat Services

Dennis ONeil Metro Regional Environmental Management REM
Pete Hillman Metro REM

denotes voting SBLMC member

Review Meeting Notes

There was correction to tonights agenda Because August and September SBLMC meetings
were incorporated into Project Advisory Committee meetings for the new visitor facilities and

the PAC includes representation from the Regional Arts and Culture Council the notes for those

months will be approved at the next PAC meeting

For lack of second to the motion to approve the meeting notes from earlier SBLMC meetings
in May and July 2002 their review was moved to the next SBLMC meeting In the interim

Committee members were asked to review the materials provided them to be able to approve or

amend the notes as needed

North Portland Road Project

Dennis ONeil provided an historical overview of the project This project is intended to meet the

citys balanced cut and fill requirement related to the St Johns Landfill perimeter bank

stabilization project More than 7500 cu yd of material primarily sand will be removed from
Metro-owned property along North Portland Road It was hoped to expand this project to

larger area however the adjacent property owner Bennett Broadcasting was not interested in

participating Sand removed from the Metro parcel will be used to fill portion of the landfill that

has settled and is ponding water which is not allowed by regulatory agencies The areas on the

North Portland Road parcel and the landfill will be planted with native trees shrubs grasses and

perennials REM hired Pacific Habitat Services to evaluate the hydrology of the North Portland

Road site recommend the proper course of treatment that the restoration should follow and

create design to accomplish that goal The work is expected to begin in July 2003 and be

completed in September

John Van Staveren of Pacific Habitat Services gave presentation of the design copies of

which were provided to the committee Information included the seed mixes and plant materials

to be used at various elevations as well as their size type and quantity Also discussed were
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issues such as irrigation maintenance and monitoring and the responsibility for those tasks

Metro REM is committed to maintaining the North Portland Road site for at least years If

Committee members are interested in following up on the status of this project they may
contact Pete Hiliman at 503-797-1696

Budget Report

Elaine Stewart presented the Smith Bybee Lakes Fund draft budget for FY 2003-04 Stewart

reported total revenues to the Wildlife Area are anticipated to be $1.25 million and the total

expenditures to be approximately $1.37 million creating shortfall of $117000 The
Committee was reminded this is bare bones budget The Metro RPG Dept and the

Executive Officer will propose that the shortfall be picked up by another fund within Metro the

Regional Parks Fund rather than cutting into the Smith Bybee Lakes Fund principal That

remedy will likely only be good for one year because funding for it relies on the $1.10 per ton

charge on solid waste that has been allotted to Regional Parks It wont be known until the

Metro Council approves the budget whether it will also approve covering the shortfall in this

manner Public input will probably be most effective at Metro Councils budget hearing when

they discuss the Parks budget and the Smith Bybee Lakes Fund Discussion followed

including the declining interest on the fund investments Jim Sjulin again reminded the

Committee that when the SBL Fund was established it was not intended to be the sole source of

income other sources need to be sought SBL Wildlife Area is one of the sites identified by the

Green Ribbon Committee If those recommendations come to fruition and are implemented it

would provide additional ongoing revenue to SB Stewart will track progress and keep the MC
informed Frank Opila raised the issue again of the rising cost of overhead motion was
made that the SBL Management Committee recommend the adoption of this budget noting that

the shortfall.is proposed to be covered by the Regional Parks Fund The motion passed with

eight in favor one opposed and one abstention

Trail Planning and Input Discussion

Nancy Hendrickson distributed map from the 1990 Natural Resources Management Plan

which shows possible projects that could be implemented in the Wildlife Area great deal

more information and expertise exists now than when the management plan was created

There have been several discussions on trails recently the alignment the location on or near

the landfill the IGA between Metro and Portland Parks etc It was decided to form sub
committee which would discuss these issues in more detail perhaps resulting in document

such as Committee position paper on trails and/or performance standards for any trail that is

built within the Wildlife Area

motion was made to form sub-committee to work on SBLMC recommendations for trails

whether it be in the form of position paper performance standards or some other format
The motion was passed by unanimous vote

Those interested in participating on the sub-committee included Hendrickson Opdyke Sjulin

Clark Roth Michael and Rennis Hendrickson will also contact those not present at this

meeting to seek their involvement It was also requested that the Committee be provided with

list of the sticking points to agreement on the trail alignment

Updates

To avoid conflict with November and December holidays the next meeting of the SBLMC
will be Tuesday December 3rd
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The final version of the Land Use Review letter to Stacey Wenger at OPDR approved in

June was distributed This letter relates to the Port of Portlands construction of portion of

the 40-mile Loop Trail along the Columbia Slough between Kelly Point Park and the North

Slough

The Columbia Slough Watershed Council will hold an Open House at the Kennedy School

McMenamins on October 29 regarding their watershed action plan

Rennis reported that the Port is working on project on Old Marine Drive from Ptld Road
to the canoe launch The project would remove about half of the roadway and plant it while

retaining half of the road for the 40-mile Loop Trail The Port is undergoing financial

difficulties to go ahead with some of these capital projects they have to find funding
Another project is wildlife undercrossing under Time Oil Road

The Rivergate consent decree work is finished on the north and south sides of the Columbia

Slough and the Leadbetter property except for the planting Rennis offered to take the

Committee on tour and will e-mail members with possible dates In lieu of tour she

could give an oral presentation of the projects but believes that alternative to be less

informative

Roth alerted the Committee to her intention to propose re-visiting the issue of the floating art

in the lakes at the December PAC meeting She felt there was not enough time for

discussion As she was member that originally voted in favor of the overall plan she would

like to re-open the discussion and re-take the vote It was also suggested that it may be

advantageous to have facilitator for the discussion Lora Price will be asked to find one
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Smith and Bybee Lakes Fund Draft Budget July 2003 June 30 2004

253570

10000

200000

190000

90000

438500

71169

15 00

Expenditures
Personal services

Salaries and fringe manager naturalist seasonal

Sub-total

Operatingsupplies and other expenses

Office and operating supplies

Telephone

EQuipment rental

Employee reimbursements uniforms mileage

Staff development

Payments to other agencies mostly pickup MR
Pickup parking pace at Metro Regional Center

Overhead and other transfers

Sub-total

Projects with grant or other dedicated funding

Water control structure

Turtle nesting habitat project consent decree

Old parking lot restoration consent decree

Maintenance of restoration sites consent decree

New facility

Public art for new facility

Sub-total

Total Expenditures

118231

118231

3900
700

500

500

1050

550o
1000

58475

438500

30000

20000

40000

453570

200000

71625

1182070

1371926

Shortfall 117187

Revenues
Grant or other dedicated funding

Facility grants federal state

Port of Portland contribution to facility design

Public art funds for facility

Local share reallocation for facility

Consent decree funds for restoration projects

Water control structure grants

Sub-total

Discretionwy funding

Interest earnings on fund balance at percent

Charges for educational programs

Sub-total

Total Revenues

1182070

72669

1254739

Stewart Smith and Bybee Lakes Management Committee meeting 10/22/02



Public Open House
for the Columbia Slough Watershed Action Plan

McMenamins Kennedy School Parsons Room
5736 NE 33rd Avenue Portland

Share your ideas and learn about ours as we develop Watershed Action

Plan The Plan will result in prioritized list of projects and programs
to achieve our watershed vision to be an urban watershed rich

in clean water and healthy habitats that supports the needs of

plants fish wildlife and people

View our new online bibliography and watershed maps
Suggest your own project and program ideas

Comment on the draft list of projects and programs \\-
The Columbia Slough Watershed Council 7040 NE 47th Aye /t ..-
Portland OR 97218 Call 503-281-1132

www.columbiaslough.org or info@columbiaslough.org

Major funding is provided by OWEB the Oregon Watershed Enhancement Board

Tuesday October 29 2002 530 730 p.m

No Host Bar and ComplimentaryAppetizers

Printed on recycled paper PL 02104



Columbia Slough Watershed Council

7040 NE 47th Avenue

Portland OR 97218-1212

Public Open House
for the Columbia Slough
Watershed Action Plan

Tuesday October 29

McMenamins Kennedy School

No Host Bar and

Complimentary Appetizers



coordinated by

Smith Bybee Lakes Wildlife Area
Metro

Management Committee
600 NE Grand AveNancy Hendrickson Chair

Portland OR 97232Troy Clark Vice Chair
503 797-1515

October 18 2002

Stacey Wenger
Planner

OPDR
1200 SW 4th Avenue
Portland OR 97204

Re LUR 02-134231 EN

Dear Ms Wenger

By majority vote the Smith Bybee Lakes Management Committee SBLMC recommends support
for the trail proposed in LUR 02-134231 EN It should be noted that the vote was not unanimous
Several concerns were raised on both sides

In support
The trail is consistent with the NRMP It is shown as potential project on the Figure map
It is very important to connect with the 40-Mile Loop trail in this area The neighborhoods want
access Trails have been planned for this area and should be constructed as soon as possible
The Consent Decree requires that the Port build the trail in this location unless the City withdraws
the trail requirement with respect to the Port The City has not withdrawn the requirement
Furthermore once work to fulfill the requirements of the Consent Decree is finished the Port is

prohibited from disturbing the restoration areas by any activities that are inconsistent with the
Consent Decree Therefore any future trail alignment would be prohibited in this area
The number of trees eliminated due to trail design has been reduced from 200 to less than 10
The number of days of trail closure due to high water has been reduced from 180 to 15

Not in support
The trail is inconsistent with aspects of the NRMP specifically on page 48 paragraph which
states that another strategy employed by the Plan is intentionally not providing access facilities

e.g nearby parking trails directional information to Bybee Lake
The trail does not fulfill the objectives of the 40-mile Loop trail because bicycling and dogs are not
allowed within the Wildlife Area How these activities will be deterred on the Lakes segment of
the proposed trail has not been defined
The final and optimum placement for the trail in the Wildlife Area has not yet been determined
The design of the proposed trail should be integrated in the final design of the trail in the Wildlife
Area

The final recommendation of the SBLMC is to support the proposed trail but would like the design to
include deterrents at the east dead end of the trail and along the trail itself where it borders BybeeLake Deterrents would discourage people from leaving the trail to wander in the Wildlife Area
Deterrents should include signage and vegetative and/or structural impediments along the trail and at



the cul-de-sac which currently represents the trails end We urge you to take these concerns into

consideration

Sincerely

hAJ
Nancy Hendrickson

Chair Smith Bybee Lakes Management Committee

cc Charles Ciecko Director of Parks and Greenspaces Metro

Elaine Stewart Smith Bybee Lakes Wildlife Area Manager Metro

SBLMC members and staff


